From: Michael Davies<michael.davies@rtd-denver.com>

Sent on: Friday, March 1, 2024 9:02:46 PM

To: Burch, Barry - DEN<Barry.Burch@flydenver.com>

CC: Aguilar, Rita - DEN<Rita.Aguilar@flydenver.com>; Starling, Jim -

DEN<Jim.Starling@flydenver.com>; Nguyen, Lisa - DEN<Lisa.Nguyen@flydenver.com>; Stegman,

Stacey - DEN<Stacey.Stegman@flydenver.com>

Subject: RE: Touching Base re: Denver is considering these five ideas to manage traffic on Peña Boulevard -

Denverite, the Denver site!

Hello Barry,

For participation in the working group, please limit RTD's participation to staff. If Dir. Rosenthal is invited as part of his role as a Council Aide, RTD has no problem with that. If DEN is holding larger public meetings for anyone in the community to participate, please feel free to invite any of RTD's Board you would like to include. Thank you and hope you have a good weekend.

Michael Davies

Government Relations Officer Executive Office O: 303-299-2353 C: 720-837-8676

Michael.Davies@rtd-denver.com

rtd-denver.com



Regional Transportation District 1660 Blake Street, BLK-35 Denver, CO 80202

From: Burch, Barry - DEN <Barry.Burch@flydenver.com>

Sent: Friday, March 1, 2024 1:54 PM

To: Michael Davies <michael.davies@rtd-denver.com>

Cc: Aguilar, Rita - DEN <Rita.Aguilar@flydenver.com>; Starling, Jim - DEN <Jim.Starling@flydenver.com>; Nguyen, Lisa - DEN <Lisa.Nguyen@flydenver.com>; Stegman, Stacey - DEN <Stacey.Stegman@flydenver.com>

Subject: Touching Base re: Denver is considering these five ideas to manage traffic on Peña Boulevard - Denverite, the Denver site!

Hi Michael -

I hope you're well. We wanted to touch base with you regarding the correspondence below. As you know, DEN has been approached by RTD Board of Directors regarding their interest in the future of Peña Boulevard. The directive from Phil to DEN staff back in December during DEN's meeting with you and CEO Johnson was that RTD staff were to be invited as participants in the Peña Boulevard Stakeholder Working Group (SWG), only, and not any of the Board of Directors (BOD) to which you all agreed. BOD member Paul Rosenthal did reach out asking to be kept informed via email about the meetings and the progress of SWG which you let us know that RTD would have no objection to. Would you like that to be the case for other BOD members requesting to be kept apprised?

Two members of RTD's staff attended the previous SWG meetings, which were held prior to Phil's directive. The purpose of the meetings being to brief staff from surrounding agencies and partnering agencies, including RTD, following each round of DEN's public engagement around Peña. Chris Quinn and Douglas Monroe attended DEN's first SWG group meeting and Chris Quinn and Paul Rosenthal attended the second.

DEN plans to host a third SWG meeting on March 20 and will be sending out an invite next week. You were added onto the list of SWG participants in December and will be receiving SWG invites moving forward. Please let me know if you would like any additional information.

Thank you! Sincerely, Barry



BARRY BURCH JR.

Manager of External Affairs, Government Affairs & Global Public Policy